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Clear Creek County Planning Department 
Attn: Fred Rollenhagen 
P.O. Box 2000 
Georgetown, CO 80444 
 
September 28, 2023 
 
Re: I-70 Floyd Hill 1041 Matters of State Interest, All Phases 
 
Dear Mr. Rollenhagen: 
 
The Upper Clear Creek Watershed Association (UCCWA) is designated under Section 208 of the 
Clean Water Act as the management agency responsible for reviewing proposed actions that 
may impact water quality in the watershed. Our membership includes municipalities, counties, 
dischargers, and related entities located in the upper Clear Creek watershed, primarily in Clear 
Creek and Gilpin counties. UCCWA offers the following referral recommendations for Floyd Hill 
1041 permit considerations. 
 
UCCWA proposes the 1041 permit requires installation, maintenance, and public dissemination 
of data from water quality monitoring stations, with a specific emphasis on the outfall of each 
detention basin. The Sediment Control Action Plan developed for I-70 may provide detention 
basin guidance. These monitoring stations should be equipped to measure chloride levels, 
cations, and trace metals, and data collection should occur at intervals encompassing the 
periods before, during, and after project completion.  Water samples for chemical analysis can 
be taken using either automatic sampling or manual collection methods. A continuous recording 
conductivity/temperature probe can be used to track chloride salts, as has been done in 
receiving streams using specific conductance/chloride correlations. 
 
We recommend that concentrations of chloride do not exceed 250 mg/L, as defined in 
Regulation #38 Stream Classifications and Water Quality standards for Clear Creek Basin 
(enclosed), and that an acute level of 860 mg/L, in accordance with the National Recommended 
Aquatic Life Criteria Table, serves as the upper limit.  
 
Furthermore, we recommend a water quality monitoring program be developed by CDOT and 
approved by the County. It is important to monitor long-term chloride trends in Clear Creek. 
CDOT has I-70 mountain corridor outfall drainage chloride and trace metal data collected as part 
of the PEIS baseline study. There are also 20 years of in-stream monitoring data for 
conductivity/chloride. All this data is available in conjunction with CDOT I-70 water quality 
reports including trend analysis. 
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This monitoring plan shall include a Water Quality Assurance Project Plan (QAPP) for water 
quality modeling and Sampling Analysis Plan(s) (SAP) within said QAPP created for each 
construction phase segment of Interstate 70. Data collected at these detention basin outfalls 
and within the segments of the Floyd Hill project areas should be compared to historical data 
and/or water quality measurements taken upstream of the project area, providing a baseline for 
assessing the project's impact on water quality.  
 
Finally, we emphasize the need for a proactive approach by CDOT in case water quality is found 
to be impaired, referencing the Regulation #38 values and the Aquatic Life Criteria Table. When 
such impairment can be reasonably attributed to the Floyd Hill project, we request CDOT to 
reassess strategies and implement mitigation measures until the stipulated criteria can be met. 
CDOT shall be responsible for planning and payment of these efforts. 
 
We also request an amendment to CDOT's Trade Materials and Improved Soil and Habitat 
Policy. Specifically, we propose the modification of the policy to permit the utilization of upland 
trees trade in alignment with the specific needs of the County. This adaptation would allow for 
the strategic deployment of upland trees trade in critical areas, including riparian zones and pre-
wildfire planning projects, providing significant environmental benefits. Additionally, we 
advocate for an extension of the timeline for the distribution of trade materials to a range of 5-7 
years, as opposed to the current practice of limiting distribution within the course of the 
construction project period. These adjustments would enhance the policy's effectiveness, better 
support environmental initiatives, and contribute to responsible resource management. 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 
 
On behalf of the UCCWA membership, 

 
 
Diane Kielty 
Secretary/Treasurer 
UCCWA@live.com 
303.916.4645 

 
Enclosure: 
Stream Classifications_AdoptedRules12008-00980 
 
Cc:  
Brad Benning, UCCWA Chair/Gilpin County 
John Curtis, UCCWA Member/Idaho Springs 
Ed Sigward, UCCWA Member/Idaho Springs 
Sam Zrust, UCCWA Member/City of Golden 
Jo Ann Sorensen, UCCWA Community Volunteer 
Ashley Giles, Trout Unlimited 
Gary Frey, Trout Unlimited 
Cindy Neely, Clear Creek County 
Amy Saxton, Clear Creek County 
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